
 

 
 

                                                                        
 
 
 

 
 

13th January 2023 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
We have had another lovely week at Torridon. It was great to see some of you at our PTA 
coffee morning and Year 5 and 6 maths workshop.   Thank you as always for your ongoing 
support.  I hope that some of you who have children in years 3 and 4 will be able to join us for 
the maths workshop on Tuesday morning. 
 
We launched our NSPCC ‘speak out, stay safe’ programme in assemblies this week.  The 
children were introduced to ‘Buddy’ who encourages children to speak to a trusted adult if 
they are worried or upset.  Please see the NSPCC website for more information and resources 
you can use with your children at home.   
 
We also had elections for new school council members for this term.  You can see the results 
later in the newsletter.   
 
The PTA are getting ready for our sponsored bounce which is taking place on Thursday 26th 
January.  If you are able to offer some time to help out on the day, Megan would love to hear 
from you.   
 
Please remember it is INSET day on Friday 20th January and children do not attend school. 
 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
Best wishes  
 
Manda George 
Headteacher 
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PTA - Sponsored Bounce – January 26th  
 
Thursday, 26 January 
 
Torridon students are bouncing their way into spring, all to raise funds for the school! How 
many times can your little bouncer bounce in 60 seconds? Every bounce counts as we aim 
to raise £2000 to fund community events and school improvement projects. Remember, we 
contribute 10% of all of our net proceeds to the Torridon Food Bank. Help us support our 
community and make our school a better place for our children to learn and thrive! 
 
Click here to learn more 
 
Click here to donate 
 
Click here to volunteer 

 
 

 

Resource Base Coffee Morning 
Come and join us on Friday 27th January for a coffee 

morning from 8:50 - 10:15. 

We will have lots of  activities for you to do around the 

Resource Base with your child. 

We will also be available to answer any questions you may 

have. 

We look forward to seeing you then! 

Anna and Ciara 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1NISIcUCvL7bDrFChSWibNRURpxy218W9/view?usp=sharing
https://www.gofundme.com/f/torridon-sponsored-bounce-2023?utm_campaign=p_lico+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link&utm_source=customer
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdL7tS02pAFjCRzZaHXX3PP94xTGyxjiWrzqXJdp15amQ-jIQ/viewform


Dates For Your Diary 
Monday 16th January  Year 5 and 6 Athletics Tournament 

Tuesday 17th January 9.00am Year 3 and 4 parent and carer maths session 

Wednesday 18th January  Year 3 and 4 Athletics Tournament 

Thursday 19th January Special Lunch Menu – The All American  

Friday 20th January  INSET DAY  

Tuesday 24th January  9.00am Year 1 and 2 parent and carer maths session  

Thursday 26th January  PTA Sponsored Bounce 

Tuesday 31st January  9.00am Reception parent and carer maths session 

Wednesday 1st January  Year 3 to The British Museum (PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE) 

Tuesday 7th February  9.00am Parent and carer workshop – supporting children 
leanring English as an Additional Language 

Friday 10th February  

Resource Base children visiting Athelney Resource Base 

Non Uniform Day 

PTA Pizza Night 

Monday 13th – Friday 17th February  HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 21st February 9.00am Nursery parent and carer maths session (PLEASE NOTE 
CHANGE OF DATE) 

Wednesday 22nd February  SEND partnership – coffee morning for parents and carers 

Friday 3rd March  PTA Coffee Morning 
Thursday 9th March Year 6 National Dental Programme 

Friday 10th March  PTA uniform sale 
Week beginning Monday 13th March Whole school assessment week 
Sunday 26th March  Torridon and Sandhurst 10K fun run 
Week beginning 27th March  Autism Acceptance Week 

Tuesday 28th and Thursday 30th March Parent and carer open evenings 

Monday 3rd April – Friday 14th April  EASTER HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 11th – Friday 14th April  Year 6 Easter School  
Monday 1st May BANK HOLIDAY 

Monday 8th May 2023 ADDITIONAL BANK HOLIDAY FOR THE CORONATION OF HIS 
MAJESTY KING CHARLES III 

Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May Year 6 SATs week 

Wednesday 24th – Friday 26th May Year 6 Residential Trip  

Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Friday 23rd June  INSET DAY 
Friday 21st July Last day of the summer term 
 

 



Operation Woodland 
 

As you now all know we are planning to create an amazing new learning space for our 
children. We plan to dig up the current concrete carpark to create a new woodland area. To 

make this happen we do need to raise funds to cover the costs of hiring machinery and top soil 
to cover the new space. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have 30 tree saplings coming in March for our project. 

We would like to invite you to SPONSOR A TREE for £20. 

Your tree can be named after your child and become a part of Torridon history! 

Sponsoring a tree would make a fantastic gift to someone you love while supporting the school! 

This offer will be first come first served as we only have 30 trees available to sponsor. Please 

express your interest  at operationwoodland@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

 

Punctuality 
 

The school gates open at 8.45am and close at 8.55am. All children should be in their classroom 
ready to start the day at 9.00am. 
Any child arriving after 9.05am will be recorded as late. 
 

97%+ Well done and keep it up! 

95-97% We will write to you, and monitor your child’s attendance closely. 

90-95% We will write to you and let you know that we now require medical evidence for all 

instances of absence due to sickness. If attendance does not improve, a member of the 

Senior Team will meet with you to discuss your child’s attendance. 

Below 90% This is classed as persistent absence. You will be referred to the Local Authority 

Attendance Officer for a meeting.  

mailto:operationwoodland@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk


School Council Elections 
 
Congratulations to our new school council members who 

have been elected by their class mates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rights Respecting School  
 
 

 Article 15 ~ Freedom of Association  

‘Every child has the right to meet with other children and to 

join groups and organisations, as long as this does not stop 
other people from enjoying their rights’ 
This week in our Rights Resecting assemblies we discussed the 
importance of being able to come together with others. We 
thought about how we can learn from each other and how we 
are stronger together. 

School Council 

Class Representative Deputy 

1G Alyssia Patryk 

1M Mateo Stevie 

1N Tommy Mateo 

2G Libby Sophie 

2S Gracie-May Deekshika 

2SW Allegra Finlay 

3L Ashton Krishigaa 

3S Zayd Emmanuel 

3A Amy Gursewakpal 

4C Hatice Arthur 

4W Ariz Reis 

4V Isla Kairo 

5L Sariah Noble 

5R Amira Ava 

5S Khole Nikisha 

6A Aman and 

Kamare 

Nicola 

6C Maliah Bertie 

6L Melika Mason 

Resource Base Isaiah 



All American School Lunch – Thursday 19th January 
 

We will be having a special “All American” theme lunch on Thursday 19th January 2023. If your 

child normally has a packed lunch but would like the “All American” lunch on 19th please let 

the office know by email at admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk .  If your child is in 

Nursery, Year 3,4,5 or 6 and normally brings a packed lunch please pay £2.30 via ParentPay 

under “School Dinner for pupils”. School meals are free for all pupils in Reception, Year 1 and 

Year 2. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk


Weekly Attendance by Class 
 
There has been some improvement in 

our attendance this week but we 
could still do better.  Remember we 

are aiming for at least 97% 
attendance for all classes. 

 
Please make sure your children 

attend school on time every day. 
 

Every second of school missed is a 
learning opportunity missed. 

 
 

 

Congratulations to 2SW, 4V & 6C 
who were awarded the attendance 
cup this week.  

RESOURCE BASE 
We have been reading the book 'Naughty Bus' this term which the children are thoroughly 

enjoying. We used junk modelling to create our own London buses which we will finish next 

week. 

 

 

 

 

 Class Attendance 
 1G 97% 
 1M 92% 
 1N 96% 
 2S 97% 

 2SW 99% 

 2G 98% 
 3S 93% 
 3L 96% 
 3A 89% 
 4W 91% 

 4V 99% 

 4C 96% 
 5L 95% 
 5R 88% 
 5S 94% 
 6A 96.7% 
 6L 88.56 

 

6C 97.01% 



Woodland Challenge 2023! 

 
 

Welcome to 

2023! 

As you are aware we are raising money to regenerate our existing concrete staff carpark into a 

woodland area for all of our children to enhance our outdoor learning opportunities. 

  

 

 

We would like to set each child a fundraising challenge to raise the amount of £20.23! 

This target could be reached in many ways- 

 

  

Can you jump 2023 
times on your 
trampoline? 

Can you stay silent for 
20 minnutes and 23 

seconds? 

Can you do jobs around 
the house for 20 minutes 

and 23 seconds? 
 

Use your imagination to get your family and friends to sponsor you to raise funds for our 

amazing new learning space. 

Completed challenges can be paid directly to your child’s parent pay 

account:  

 
 



AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
 

After school clubs are now available! 

Please speak to Claire or a member of the admin team if you have any queries. 

 Reception Key Stage One Key Stage Two 

Monday Dance  Indoor Games 
Amazing Artists 
Arts and Crafts 

Times Table Club 
Chess 

Screen Printing 
Multi-Sports 
Rock Band 

Tuesday Arts and Crafts Book Club 
Forest School  

Choir 
Indoor Games 

Arts Award 
Maths Club 

Reading & Wellbeing 
Drama  

Thursday  Cooking Ukulele 
Lego Club  

Making 
Composing 

Board Games 
Friday   Mindfulness Steel Pans 

 

All Aboard Club 
Our inclusive train play sessions are running again! 

 
We're back for 2023, ready to resume our play sessions in  Sutton, Hounslow, Lewisham, 
Woking, Brentford ... and in three new venues in Weybridge, Biggen Hill and Streatham.  
 

😀 What you can expect when you book a session with us 

• An understanding, inclusive and supportive approach  
• Knowledgeable staff and friendly volunteers 
• Boxes and boxes of trains to play with  

For all the details, dates, and to book tickets, see our event 
calendar here:  
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/all-aboard-club-17472198201 
 

If you want to have a chat about your child's particular needs, then please ring Richard 
[director] on 07948 407343 or reply to this email: info@allaboardclub.com. 

[Please share with your local autism, ADHD and special needs network 

https://allaboardclub.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7700e4c63442f4246aa1fb5f7&id=2c54f2bb60&e=db4ef98b74
mailto:info@allaboardclub.com
mailto:info@allaboardclub.com


 

 

 

Stars of the Week 
 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery am Abigail  For trying her best to communicate more with adults and for looking after 
Nursery toys. Well done, Abigail!  

Nursery pm Matthew  
  

For his amazing rocket art work and for always helping his friends. Well done, 
Matthew!  

Red Class Leo For being very helpful and kind to his friends. Well done, Leo! 

Blue Class  Hector  For sharing some amazing thoughts and ideas around our topic ‘Real-life 
Superheroes this week. Thank you Hector!  

Yellow Class  Anish  For growing in confidence and working hard on his phonics. Well done!  

1G  Dexter  For always doing the right thing. Dexter has an excellent attitude to learning and 
has made brilliant progress in all areas of his learning. Well done!  

1M  Seth  For always trying his best and having a fantastic attitude to his learning. Seth is 
always kind and friendly to all!  

1N  Amira  For her determination and perseverance. She is always so focused on the task 
and has made excellent progress in her Maths and English. Well done!  

2G  Oniefa  For her positive attitude towards her learning and for always contributing during 

carpet time. Well done 😊   

2S  Mason  Because of his thoughtful contributions during our carpet time and for always 
being such a good role model!  

2SW  Zoe   For her excellent behaviour in lessons and trying her best with her learning. Well 
done, Zoe!  

3A  Selina  For working hard and being a positive role model. Well done!  
3L  Sophie  For showing perseverance with her spelling, excellence in her presentation of her 

learning and demonstrating role model behaviour!  

3S  Harrison  Consistently demonstrating a positive attitude to his learning in all areas of the 
curriculum Wel done – you are a superstar!  

4C  Adelina  For her excellent attitude towards learning this week  

4V  Alaya  Since starting at Torridon, she has settled in incredibly well, gets on with her 
learning and has even made new friends both inside and outside of her class. 
Well done!  

4W  Baenla  For great participation in class and working hard.  

5L  Mihir  For showing great enthusiasm during our history learning as well as reading 
widely. This has had a positive impact on the quality of discussion you bring to 
the class daily. Well done!  

5R  Akiz  For participating well all week and for bringing in his reading record every day.   
5S  Pedro  For consistently showing perseverance and determination in his learning. Also, 

for always showing excellence in his behaviour – great role model. Well done!  

6A  Nicola  
  

For her well-written non-chronological report, and being an excellent role model 
for our class and school community.  

6C  Benjamin  For working really hard on your non-chronological report this week.   
Well done!   

6L  Noah  For trying really hard in class by answering questions and engaging in 
discussions. Well done!  

Blue Pathway  Ibrahim  Well done for attending your Year 5 class all week and completing all of your 
learning  

Green Pathway Gabriel  Well done for participating so well in P.E this week, you listened so well to all of 
the instructions  

 



February Half-Term Camp 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



Vocallective Choir 
 

Soul Uplifting, Anti-Aging, Life affirming 
Singing! 

 
Held Tuesday Evenings in SE23. Any adults 

intrested should email: 
admin@vocallective.london or visit our 

website on www.vocallective.london 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tech Holiday Camp 

mailto:admin@vocallective.london


World of Warcraft 


